
THE MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 

September 12, 2022 
 

A regular meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission was held on Monday, September 12, 
2022 at 5:30 P.M. in the Planning Department conference room at City Hall.   
 
Members present:  Blanche Hailey 
    Louise Price 
    Beth Pulliam 
    Charles Yarbrough 
     
Members absent:            Everall Peele, Frank Reid 
         
Staff present:   Kelly Stultz, Director 
    
 
The meeting was called to order. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
 
The minutes of a regular meeting on August 8, 2022 were presented to the Commission.  Mrs. 
Pulliam made a motion that the minutes be approved. Mrs. Price seconded the motion. All 
members present voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
SPRAY TRAFFIC CIRCLE FOUNTAIN UPDATE. 
 
The Spray Traffic Circle Fountain project was discussed open-endedly, no definitive progress has 
been made.  
 
GUS SHINN MURAL. 
 
The Gus Shinn Mural project was discussed board wide. The old Spray Post Office site was 
suggested as a potential site for the mural. 
 
ITEMS FROM THE COMMISSION. 
 
CHARLIE POOLE ANNIVERSARY. 
 
It was stated that the year 2025 would be the 100th anniversary of Charlie Poole’s first recording. 
It was mentioned that Mr. Poole would be inducted into the North Carolina Music Hall of Fame on 
October 22nd.  
 
BOOKS. 
 
Board members discussed lowering the price of the books from $25 to $20 to help increase sells. 
 
 
 
 



BARNETT CEMETERY. 
 
The Barnett Cemetery clean-up project was discussed. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
            
      Jeff Alderman, Administrative Assistant 
      to the Eden Preservation Commission 
 
Attest: 
      
Blanche Hailey, Chair 


